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[IN CONFIDENCE RELEASE EXTERNAL] 

 
6 June 2025 
 

 
 

 
Dear  
  
Thank you for your request made under the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA), 
received on 12 May 2025. You requested the following:  

1. Do you know if/believe there high compliance with NZ tax rules for NZers 
working overseas? 

2. How many NZers report overseas income on their tax return each year from 
FIFO, OEs or similar? 

3. Does the IRD use ATO (or other jurisdictions) data and reconcile it with NZers 
income tax returns? 

4. What percentage of NZers who report foreign income and claim overseas tax 
paid in their return use a tax agent, vs filing themselves?  

Item 1 
Your request does not constitute a request for official information under the OIA, rather 
it is a request for an opinion. Official information is any information held by any agency 
subject to the OIA. This includes: 

• Documents, reports, memoranda, letters, emails and drafts 
• Non-written information, such as video or tape recordings 
• The reasons for any decisions that have been made about you 
• Manuals that set out internal rules, principles, policies or guidelines for 

decision-making 
• Agendas and minutes of meetings, including those not open to the public. 

Responding to your request would require Inland Revenue to engage in debate or to 
create justifications or explanations. The OIA does not require agencies such as Inland 
Revenue to do so. (see the Ombudsman’s website).1 

 

 

1 Your ability to request official information | Ombudsman New Zealand 








